Department of Education
P. O. BOX 2120
Richmond, Virginia 23218-2120

CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION MEMO NO. 256-24

DATE:	September 23, 2024

TO: 		CTE Administrators

FROM: 	Dr. J. Anthony Williams, Director
		Office of Career and Technical Education

SUBJECT:	2025 U.S. Presidential Scholars Nomination Process for High School Seniors in Career and Technical Education (CTE)

School divisions are invited to nominate an outstanding senior CTE student for the 2025 U.S. Presidential Scholars CTE Program.  The 2025 CTE U.S. Presidential Scholars Nomination Form and strong, relevant supporting documents must be submitted in one folder for each nominee through the Virginia Department of Education’s secure Single Sign-on Web Systems (SSWS) drop box to the attention of Amanda Nevetral.  All nominations must be received no later than October 21, 2024.  

The full article (2024-35-354) published in the September 5, 2024, Virginia Education Update, provides valuable information regarding the Criteria for Candidate Identification and Nomination as well as the background of the U.S. Presidential Scholars Program.  For questions related to this program, contact CTE@doe.virginia.gov.
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